

St Brigid's School Newsletter

57 Bayfield Road, Dunedin 9013
Phone: 454 3477
Email: office@stbrigidsdn.school.nz



Welcome Levi!

Levi turned five this week and is joining his sister Elizabeth and brother Elijah at St Brigid's. We are so excited to have you here! God bless you on your St Brigid's School journey.



Magandang araw po sa inyong lahat!

Last week, Colin McLeod, our presiding Board member and I attended the New Zealand Primary Catholic Principals' Conference in Wellington. It was a wonderful opportunity to connect with other Catholic principals from across New Zealand, listen to inspiring speakers, and gather in prayer.

A highlight was celebrating Mass in the beautiful Wellington Basilica. I was especially moved by two speakers: Vince Ford, who spoke about the power of storytelling and the importance of knowing each other's stories, and Markus Winter, who is renowned for his sand art that explores history and culture in a unique and reflective way.

This week, we also take time to honour and celebrate our Filipino community as we mark Philippine Independence Day. On Thursday, we invited our school community to come together for a shared afternoon tea at 2:30 pm as a way to celebrate, connect, the rich culture of our Filipino whānau. Thank you all for organising this for us.

As a school team we are often reflecting on our journey as a school, it is time to review and plan our next strategic plan. As part of this process, we want to gather your voice and work together as a community. The first opportunity to share your thoughts will be at our Matariki Community Night on Monday the 16th, followed by parent interviews in Week 4 of the term. We encourage you to have your say and be part of shaping our future direction—you are always welcome to make time to talk with your child's teacher or with me at any stage.

Teenaka Kennedy 021660195

Parent interviews

Parent interviews are for all parents, and we would love to see you to discuss your child's progress. These meetings are an important opportunity to share information, celebrate successes, and work together to support your child's learning.

Interviews will be held in Term 3 over two days. A form will be sent out at the beginning of term with booking details. We strongly encourage all parents to attend and connect with their child's teacher.









Nuggets Basketball

We were delighted to host members of the Otago Nuggets Basketball team at school this week. They spent time working alongside our school basketball players, sharing skills and their love of the game.

Following this, the school gathered for a question-and-answer session. Our students enjoyed hearing about the players' journeys, routines, and life as professional athlete.

A huge thank you to the Nuggets for coming.



Swimming Lesson Term 3 Parent Helpers Needed

We are seeking parent / Grandparents volunteers to assist with our swimming program in Term 3.

Support is needed both in and out of the pool.

Details:

- When: Every Thursday starting Week 1 – 17th July 2025
- Time: 10:30am 11:30am
- Where: Moana Pool

Your help is essential to ensure the sessions run smoothly and safely. Even if you're able to assist for just a few sessions, we would love to hear from you.

A sign-up form is here https://forms.gle/1THqRoQxGt8zWZsX7

Thank you for your support!









Venerable Suzanne Aubert New Zealand's First Saint in the Making

Since Suzanne Aubert's death on 1 October 1926, people from all walks of life have acknowledged her goodness and holiness. Today, she lives on in the hearts and minds of New Zealanders and people throughout the world as the process continues for the Catholic Church to recognise her as a holy person or saint

This Thursday, 19th June, is the 190th anniversary of the birth of our Meri Hōhepa Suzanne Aubert. To honour the occasion and celebrate this remarkable woman, a special Mass will be held by Fr. James Lyons at 9.00am in the Chapel of Our Lady of Compassion, Island Bay. The Mass will be celebrated in Te Reo Māori, with readings and Prayers of the Faithful in English.

We warmly invite everyone to follow the ceremony through our livestream on YouTube.
You can join our livestream here: https://youtube.com/live/sdWcna-Drmg



Our Christmas Market will run from 11 am-2 pm on Saturday 29th November 2025

The Hall will be open from 8:30 on Saturday if you need to set it on Friday night that can also be sorted.

All information: https://forms.gle/VjRWn5KXU7nEdYR

Mass

St Brigid's School-Led Mass - Sunday 15 June

Sunday, 15 June, is our St Brigid's School-Led Mass at 9.30am at Mercy Parish

St Brigid's School leads a parish Mass once every two terms, and we warmly encourage all students and families to attend. It is expected that all students will be there to help us sing and celebrate Mass in true St Brigid's style!

Miss Wassell is currently looking for volunteers for readings and a family to take up the gifts at the Offertory. If you and your child are available to help, please let us know – we'd love to have your support.

PTA

🌞 Come Join Our Amazing PTA Team! 🌟

We're looking for friendly, enthusiastic parents and caregivers to join our PTA!

It's a fun and rewarding way to get involved — helping to plan exciting events, support school initiatives, and raise funds that directly benefit our children.

- meetings are just twice a term
- A great chance to meet other parents

Whether you can offer a little time or a lot, we'd love to have you on board! Everyone is welcome — come along and see what we're all about!

17th June 7pm in the Staffroom

Term 3 Reports

Our teachers are currently busy writing midyear reports, which will be sent out at the end of Term 2.

These reports are designed to share where your child is currently working in relation to the curriculum and their next steps.

With the introduction of the refreshed New Zealand Curriculum, some expectations have been raised compared to previous years. As a result, you may notice a shift in how your child's achievement is reported. We have already identified a gap of instant Basic fact recall which will be a focus school wide for Term 3.

Please remember that learning is a journey, and progress looks different for every child. If you have any questions once you receive your child's report, we encourage you to reach out to their teacher.

Kerry Sizemore-George Property Consultant 027 501 3737 kerry.sg@nidd.co.nz Chloe Michael
Property Consultant
022 171 3178
chloe.michael@nidd.co.nz







St Brigid's School Spirit Award – June!
Theme of Caring for our environment
Nominations are open to parents and
members of our wider community, so if
you've noticed a child showing exceptional
environmental care, we'd love to hear from
you!

Thank you to the fantastic team at Nidd Realty for their support of our School Spirit Awards.



June

15th - School Mass at Mercy Parish

16th - Matariki - Whānau Night, 5:30-6:30 p.m.

17^{th-} - Year 4, 5 and 6 attend Trinity Musical 10 am -1pm

17th - P.T.A meeting 7pm in the Staffroom

20th - Matariki - School is Closed

25th - Board meeting 6pm

26th - School Reports sent to Whānau

27th - End-of-Term Mass at 10:30 a.m.

Term 3 Begins 14th July

July

18th - Mass 10:30 am in the school hall

August

1st - Mass 10:30 am in the school hall

4th -Parent Interviews

5th - Parent Interviews

10th -Parish Mass

12th - Ariki Cup- Cross Country for Year 5/6

15th - Mass 10:30 am in the school hall

17th - Confirmation Mass

26th - Woman Wellness Fundraiser

29th - Mass 10:30 am in the school hall

30th -Board meeting 6pm in the staffroom

September

1st -Polyfest Week- our time to be confirmed

8th - Social Justice week

12th - Mass 10:30 am in the school hall

Last Day of School for 2025 - December 17th

Stay up to date – follow us on Facebook for updates, reminders, and celebrations.

To check and review our school policies https://www.schooldocs.co.nz/ Username : stbrigidsdn

Community Password: brigids57





St Brigid's School Winter Jackets

For sale \$40 each in the school office.

If you have a smaller size that no longer fits. Please come in and swap it for a bigger size.

Winter Weather Notifications

As we move into the Winter Terms, we may experience adverse weather conditions, such as snow or ice. If St Brigid's School needs to close or open late due to winter weather, we will inform you in the following ways:

St Brigid's School Facebook – updates will be posted by 8:00am

Radio announcements – tune in to **The Hits**The Hits Facebook page also updates regularly
with school closures

The decision to close or delay the opening of all Dunedin schools is made by a lead principal group, in consultation with the Dunedin City Council (DCC) and Police.

Thank you for your understanding and support in keeping everyone safe during the winter season.









